Cyngor Cymuned Ysgubor y Coed
 Ysgubor y Coed Community Council

Minutes of the meetings held on 11 March 2015
2014/61. Present: Councillors  Toland (in the chair), Goodman, Griffiths, Swanson and Thomas.  The clerk was in attendance. 
62.
Apologies:

Councillor Jenkins and County Councillor ap Gwynn
63.
Minutes of the previous meeting: The minutes of the meeting held on 14 January 2015 were accepted and signed.
64.
Declarations of interest:


None
65. Matters arising:


i.

It was reported that the Council had received a letter saying that the field was being surveying.

Action Point: Clerk to contact the Government to ask when the plans will be ready.
ii.
It was reported that Mr David Anning, RSPB Ynys Hir, is still waiting for a letter from the Land Agent to say that work can be started.
iii.
It was reported that the Clerk had heard from Dylan Bowen who had passed the Council’s request for a meeting with Network Rail to his colleagues.  It was resolved to start a media campaign.

Action Point: Councillor Swanson to contact Craig Duggan of the BBC.
iv.
It was reported that Mrs Ann Owen had suggested some changes to the draft of the Community Emergency Plan, but the draft has not been circulated yet.

Action Point: Chair to contact Mrs Ann Owen about circulating the draft.
v.
It was reported that a training evening on using a defibrillator had been arranged at 6.30-8.30pm on 23 March 2015.  There will be first aid training available on the same evening. 

vi.
A response to the Council’s response to the Devolution, Democracy and Delivery White Paper - Reforming Local Government: Power to Local People.
vii.
A letter confirming that the Council will be the Dyfi Furnace key keeper was noted.  It was resolved to ask CADW to send the litter picking equipment to the Clerk.  The Council will organise a monthly litter pick in the winter and weekly one in the summer.  Councillor Swanson will litter pick in March and April and another Councillor will do it in May.

Action Point: Councillor Swanson to litter pick in March and April.  Clerk to e-mail the councillors to ask them to litter pick when they visit the Dyfi Furnace car park. 

viii.
It was reported that the pipe which was leaking onto the road by Tan y Foel had been mended by the owners of Ar Graig. 
66.
Finance:
i.
It was resolved to make the following payments: £45.45 (tax), £6.30 (key – repayment to the Clerk), £43 (membership – One Voice Wales), £15 (training – One Voice Wales)
ii.
Payments received: £12.50 (rent – field)
iii.  It was resolved to use Francis Gray as the internal auditor again.
iv.
The Clerk was asked to get written confirmation from AON that the Council has insurance for volunteers to work on the site of the playground.  Also, she was asked to check how much it would cost to insure the playground.


Action Point: Clerk to get written confirmation about the Council’s insurance policy and a quote for insuring the playground.  

67.
Correspondence and Communication:
i.

The following document from Ceredigion County Council was received:
i.
Local Development Plan – The Community and the Welsh Language
ii.
Community newsletter: noted.
iii.

It was noted that a survey of the road in Glandyfi had taken place following the 



accidents there.
iv.

A refund to Councillor Goodman for the bill for hosting the website was accepted.  



Councillor Goodman and the Clerk will meet to discuss the contents of the 



website. 
v.

Clerks and Councils Direct (March 2015) was noted
vi.

Councillor Goodman will attend Dyfed Powys Police’s meeting on their

Community Speed Watch scheme.
vii.
A report about using CCTV from the Dyfed Powys Police Commissioner was noted.
viii.
The Clerk Magazine (March 2015) was noted.
ix.

It was resolved to asked Councillor Hustings for a quote for the materials to make 



a bench for the Council.
x.

A letter of thanks from Cylch Meithrin Tal-y-Bont was noted.
xi.

Information on training from One Voice Wales was noted. It was noted that 



Councillor Griffiths needs to attend training on the code of conduct.


Action Point: Clerk to ask the County Council again about training.

xii.

A message from Network Rail saying that they do not intend to cut back the 



shrubbery which is overgrowing in Glandyfi was noted, but it was reported that 



the shrubbery had been cut back recently by Network Rail employees.

xiii.
It was reported that Ms Carol Bryan will register the land under the bus shelter 



near Banc y Llan in the name of the Council.  Council Swanson has the key for 



the noticeboard on the wall of Banc y Llan’s shed.

xiv.
Councillor Goodman will read the SARPA newsletter.  
68. Any other matter: 

i)
It was reported that Councillors Toland and Swanson had attended a meeting about the future of the county’s residential homes. 
69. Date of the Next Meeting: 31 May 2015.
